
Handy Sanitary District

Special Called Meeting of the Board

January 22, 2014 5:00 PM
Minutes
Board Attendees: Chairperson Karen Nash, Secretary Arlin Sechrist, Tim Loflin, Norman Hunt, and Darcus Bisher

Staff Attendees: Clerk to the Board/Interim Manager Renae Stafford

Guest Attendees: see attached list
Karen Nash called the meeting to order and a moment of silence was observed. 

Public Comment: There were no guests registered to address the Board.  

Adoption of the Agenda: The Board reviewed the draft agenda and Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the agenda as written, seconded by Tim Loflin passed by the Board 5-0. 

Badin Lake Sewer Project - Material Contract: Renae Stafford explained that as discussed at the January 9 meeting, staff had proceeded with attempting to order the next 150 assembly parts from Environment One, in order to continue repairs in Pinehaven. She further explained that the company requires a release letter to be signed prior to shipment, and that she did not want to sign it without Board authorization since the total cost was over the $5,000.00 staff expenditure limit. The Board reviewed the release letter and following discussion, Arlin Sechrist made a motion to authorize Renae Stafford to sign the Environment One release letter for the order of 150 valve assemblies totaling $13,500.00, as well as all future Environment One release letters necessary to order the valve assemblies to complete repairs for the Badin Lake Sewer Project. Norman Hunt seconded the motion, passed by the Board 5-0. 

Agent Contract: Karen Nash discussed that Charlie Harp did not acquire an easement from Jay Terrell as indicated in November, for the property neighboring the Bryon Street tank. She confirmed that as per the Board’s direction at the last meeting, she had contacted Charlie Harp and requested his resignation since the Board was not pleased with his performance regarding several matters, but that he had refused to resign. She requested the Board’s consideration of how to proceed regarding whether or not to terminate the legal services contract with Charlie Harp. Darcus Bisher inquired whether Frank Wells had been contacted regarding whether or not he may be interested in working with the District on the Town of Denton matter and Renae Stafford confirmed that he had expressed interest. Tim Loflin inquired about Charlie Harp’s advisement regarding Badin Lake Sewer Project litigation, but Renae Stafford reminded the Board that BLSP litigation should not be discussed in open session. Discussion followed regarding moving to closed session, but Renae Stafford reminded the Board that they were in a special called meeting and that General Statutes may require that the only items permitted to be discussed in such a meeting is the particular purpose(s) for which the special meeting was called. Brief discussion followed regarding who may provide general counsel for the District if the Board terminated Charlie Harp’s contract, and that Leann Martin had agreed to temporarily provide general counsel legal services at the same rate which Charlie Harp had charged for

general counsel. Discussion followed regarding Charlie Harp’s performance on several matters, in particular, working with the BSR attorney to resolve the discrepancies with Badin Shores 

Resort. The Board reviewed an invoice recently received from Charlie Harp and Renae Stafford explained that she had not approved payment of the total amount because the invoice included a charge for “waiting for meeting” on December 12, even though he had been notified by email on December 4 that the meeting had been rescheduled for December 18. She recommended that the invoice be paid, less this particular charge and that she include a copy of the email as a reminder for Charlie Harp that he had been notified that the meeting was cancelled. The Board agreed. 

The Board agreed the District should explore the possibility of entering into a contract with Frank Wells or another attorney for Town of Denton matters and/or general legal counsel, and Renae Stafford discussed that she could acquire a legal services contract for the Board to consider at the next meeting, but that it may be awkward for all present if the Board has not yet taken action on the current legal services contract. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to cancel the contract for legal services with Charlie Harp, for the District to begin pursuing other legal counsel, and for Leann Martin to handle any legal matters that arise which immediate advisement is needed. Darcus Bisher seconded the motion, passed by the Board 3-2, with Tim Loflin and Norman Hunt voting against.      

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0. Adjourned. 

2
1

